CENWP-OD								07 August 2020

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD


[bookmark: _GoBack]TITLE - 20BLU01 MFR Ramp Rate
NOTIFICATION DATE - 11August 2020
PROJECT- Blue River Dam
RESPONSE DATE - 25 August 2020

Description of the problem
On July 24, 2020 around 0500 hours, in order to avoid natural flow reduction below the BiOp minimum of 50 cfs the LOP Control Room Operator attempted to slightly open RO Gate #1 from 0.15' to 0.16'.  The RO pump was started, gate selected the RAISE Button was pressed all with normal feedback on SCADA.  Approximately 3 seconds later the STOP button was pressed, no change in gate position was noted.  The RAISE button was pressed again for about 6 seconds and again no change in gate position was noted.  The operator pressed the STOP button and stopped the RO pump.

Once Hydromet updated following the attempted flow change indicated flow was ~250 cfs.  The operator performed actions to close the RO gate utilizing timing of ~10 seconds.  No change in Gate Opening indicated on SCADA.  When Hydromet updated flow was reduced to 166 cfs.  

The Lap operator was dispatched to Blue River to verify local indications and perform initial troubleshooting.  Local gate position was ~.46' open.  Coordinating with the control center the gate was lowered to 0.16' open resulting in 60 cfs outflow.  Initial investigation on site did not identify any issues and an Electronic Control System Craftsman was dispatched to perform additional TS&R.  

Due to limited ability to monitor the reduction in flow rates resulted in ~.32 ft/hr, .33 ft/hr and .30 ft/hr over a period of 4 hours with three flow reductions.    The ramp rate criteria in the 2008 Biological Opinion is a maximum decrease of 0.2 feet/hour during daylight hours. 


The transducer on Gate #1 was found at issue.  Gate #2 was placed in service with remote indication and control.  Additional troubleshooting will continue as parts are required.  Subsequent trouble shooting and repairs resulted in a replacement and calibration of both Blue River RO Gate position transducers.  Additional monitoring is scheduled to be installed per Engineering Regulations and the ESS Upgrade.
  
Dates of impacts
24 July, 2020  

Expected impacts on fish
  Unknown

Comments from agencies


Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Chris Walker
NWP Operations Division Fishery Section
503.808.4316
Christopher.E.Walker@usace.army.mil
 
